United Adjunct Faculty of New Jersey
Sussex County Community College Chapter

Spring 2012

Dear Colleagues,

As we begin this new semester, welcome back from your Executive Board. Welcome to our new adjuncts. 
This semester will see our union much busier with issues such as negotiations and elections. If you have any ideas for the contract, short of a big raise, let me know. We have reviewed almost all of the County College’s contracts and will be asking for more and better language for our members.  Negotiations will begin in February. Certainly economics will be difficult this year. As I write this the Spring semester is about 14% below the Fall. Hopefully the final weeks will improve that situation. We have lost many courses over the past two years and our class size has increased. 

Elections for new officers will occur in March/April. The current team will all run again but we welcome new faces and have the Secretary position open. Only fully paid members are allowed to vote on officers and the contract. Those of you who are paying the agency fee are not allowed. With that in mind, I hope many more of you will consider full membership. Agency fee payers pay 1.7% of salary and full members 2%. That is only a few dollars more per paycheck. 

We also need to keep in mind that all four unions are negotiating now. That means that we are all competing for final solutions to our needs. It makes the process more difficult. While all the contracts are important, we will focus on our needs. We continue to provide the majority of teaching hours and we provide funding for the college far beyond our cost per course. 

We look forward to your input and support. 

If any problems arise, you must contact me immediately if a grievance is required. The timeline is quite short

You can contact me via college email, by phone (973-383-7807 or my home email (maxwell5343@embarqmail.com).    

In solidarity,

Hank Pomerantz

President
